CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Samaria Bar, Georgioupoli, 14.08.2013 @ 11.00
Present:

Peter Winterink
(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Board Member
Also present:

Kath Walls

(KW)

Membership Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. There were no apologies for absence and all Board members were present.

2. The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all Board members and published on the CIC web-site shortly after the last meeting. No comments have been received from members. The minutes were approved and signed.

3. There were no matters arising.
4.  PW stated that he had no specific items to report and that any matters would be covered elsewhere in the agenda.
5. ID stated the last trip had attracted 13 members and 6 non-members which fell short of the break even number. To date the coach excursions are running at an overall loss of €70. It is hoped future trips will make this up but in the event of this not happening the amount will be underwritten by the Board. The next trip is below the required numbers and an effort will be made at the Sunday luncheon to increase numbers. ID to decide whether this goes ahead or not next week.
6. AB had circulated all Board members and KW with a copy of the monthly financial statement prior to the meeting. She reported the required Tax Certificate was still pending from the accountant. There is a considerable backlog in these items and because ours is a zero return it only attracts an extremely low priority. She also stated the annual fees for the web-site domain name and hosting services were expected soon. This amounts to about €150 and it was agreed these be paid.
7. KW stated the current membership stood at 175 yesterday evening. Two new memberships had been received, one as a direct result of our being at the Cretan Diet Festival and the overall figure is +10 from last month.
8. ID reported the position had not altered since the last meeting. Events will be posted on the site but it will not be possible to produce a monthly newsletter until after the summer. We need to build an editorial team to oversee the operation.
9. No update re venue. This needs to be pushed and it was felt that positive information needs to be in place by the next meeting for planning etc. KW is liaising with Debra in Chania about a suitable venue for a coffee meeting for Chania members and will raise this with her. ID to produce an article for the web-site asking for an organiser which will be sent out using the newsletter formula. This needs to be in place during the next few weeks for the event to run.
10. No update since the last meeting. Format discussed as to how this will appear.
11. Albert seems to accept every application for membership to the FB page but everything seems to be running smoothly. Reminded that it is not an official organ of the CIC but a useful supplementary item.

12. SW reported presentations had been made to members at Kalives and Rethymon coffee mornings asking for feedback for the future direction of the CIC. Both meetings were well attended and lively and positive discussion took place. All members have been e-mailed to ensure every effort has been made by the board to contact the entire membership. To date there have been 4 responses by e-mail. These will be compiled into a report to include additional feedback from coffee morning groups and presented to the next meeting.
13. PW reported the luncheon next Sunday should be attended by about 25 persons.

ID to look at a potential venue for October in Armeni

14. Next meeting to be at this location 11.00 Wednesday 18.09.2013.

The meeting closed at 12.06.
